This is an automated notification. Please do not respond to this message.

Lord Byng News June 22, 2018

## 12 items in this E-bulletin

- 1. June Closing Procedures at Lord Byng IMPORTANT
- 2. Message for Grades 10 and 11 Parents Regarding BC Numeracy Assessment
- 3. Important Late Return To School Instructions
- 4. School Cash Online
- 5. Grade 11 Students (from Ms. Radic)
- 6. SWEET (Science World Extravagant Evening for Teens)
- 7. 2018-19 Byng School Calendar
- 8. France Trip 2019
- 9. Byng Lost and Found
- 10. MyEd Password Reset
- 11. Traffic Safety
- 12. Calendar of Events

## 1. June Closing Procedures at Lord Byng - IMPORTANT

For Grades 10 and 11, Provincial Numeracy Assessments begin on June 22<sup>nd</sup> and run through the 28<sup>th</sup>. Students have been assigned a time during which to write, and that schedule has been in our school e-Bulletin and on the website since May 5<sup>th</sup> when a message was sent out to all Grade 10 and 11 parents/guardians. Unfortunately, we cannot accommodate special time slot requests. Any student not able to write the Numeracy Assessment this June will have another opportunity to do so in June 2019.

All texts and materials should have been returned to teachers by June 22<sup>nd</sup>.

**Most Grade 12 students** will be writing one or both of the **Provincial exams on Monday, June 25**<sup>th</sup>: English 12 9AM-11AM; First Peoples English 1PM-3PM. All Grade 12 students are invited to the Grade 12 BBQ: offering hot dogs, smokies and veggie dogs, at 11:20 – 12:40 on June 25<sup>th</sup> – in between the two Provincial Exams.

All students should have their lockers completely empty with lock removed by June 26<sup>th</sup>. Items left unclaimed in the school after June 28<sup>th</sup> will be donated to charity. Students are reminded to take their locks with them and not leave them on their locker.

**June 22<sup>nd</sup> through June 28<sup>th</sup>** teachers are in the school invigilating exams and offering students opportunities to complete projects, write call-back exams and capture missing credits whenever possible. Students should make appointments as needed for completion of work, as teachers may be invigilating Provincial Assessments. Additionally, as all marks need to be entered on June 26<sup>th</sup> for report cards, students should have work completed or should have made all necessary arrangements with teachers before June 25<sup>th</sup>.

**June 28**<sup>th</sup> **all Report Cards will be posted to the student portal**. Parents/Guardians must work with students regarding passwords and access to the portal.

#### 2. Message for Grades 10 and 11 Parents Regarding BC Numeracy Assessment

Regarding the upcoming numeracy assessment (**June 22-28**) parents please note that Lord Byng is currently unable to accommodate alternate writing times for grade 10 and 11 students for the Provincial Numeracy Assessment. If students are unable to write during their assigned time, their next opportunity to write at Lord Byng will be June 2019.

Provincial Numeracy Assessment Schedule:

http://go.vsb.bc.ca/schools/byng/Publications/Provincial%20Assessment%20Student%20Schedule.pdf

#### Please see attached links:

http://go.vsb.bc.ca/schools/byng/Students/Exam%20Information/Documents/Graduation%20Numeracy%20Assessment%20Parent%20Letter.pdf

http://go.vsb.bc.ca/schools/byng/Students/Exam%20Information/Documents/Graduation\_Numeracy\_Brochure.pdf

http://go.vsb.bc.ca/schools/byng/Students/Exam%20Information/Documents/Numeracy%20Assessment%20Student%20PowerPoint.pdf

#### 3. Important Late Return To School Instructions

Dear Byng Parents,

If your student is not going to be back at school during the first two days of school in September, completing the attached form and returning it to the Lord Byng office, as soon as possible, is very important. We will be dropping students from the Lord Byng enrollment if students are not in attendance during the first week of the 2018-2019 school year. You can print the form at home and complete it before bringing it in, or you can pick up a form in our office. Thank you for your cooperation in this matter.

http://go.vsb.bc.ca/schools/byng/Publications/2018%20Notice%20of%20Late%20Return%20Form3.pdf

# THIS IS AN IMPORTANT NOTICE. PLEASE HAVE SOMEONE TRANSLATE IT.

這是一份重要通告,請找人爲你翻譯。

# ĐẦY LÀ MỘT THÔNG BÁO QUAN TRỌNG. HÃY NHỜ NGƯỜI DỊCH GIÚP

ESTE ES UN AVISO IMPORTANTE. POR FAVOR, BUSQUE A ALGUIEN QUE SE LO TRADUZCA.
ITO AY ISANG MAHALAGANG PAUNAWA. HUMINGI NG TULONG NA MAISALIN ANG
PAUNAWAANG ITO KUNG HINDI NINYO ITO NAUUNAWAA

LORD BYNG SECONDARY SCHOOL

#### 4. School Cash Online

Students who still have outstanding school fees please register and pay ASAP! Please pay all your outstanding school fees as they are all Due Now.

PLEASE CHECK ALL YOUR OUTSTANDING SCHOOL REQUIRED ITEMS OR TO PURCHASE YEAR BOOK NOW IF YOU HAVE NOT DONE SO IN SCHOOL DAY (OLD ONLINE PAYMENT SYSTEM) BY REGISTERING ON SCHOOL CASH ONLINE IN THE LINK BELOW. Yearbook will only appear under optional items in your school cash invoices if you have not paid in School-Day.

Now Available: Now introducing ONLINE payments for school fees, field trips, and items. Register today at <a href="https://vsb.schoolcashonline.com">https://vsb.schoolcashonline.com</a>

Register for *School Cash Online* to make purchases online for things like field trips, spirit wear, and activity fees. No need to take out cash or write cheques, now you can shop online from the comfort of your own home. Use our school's preferred method of payment. Go to <a href="https://vsb.schoolcashonline.com">https://vsb.schoolcashonline.com</a> and click "Get Started Today"!

#SchoolCashOnline #SafeandSecure #shop [#debit #credit #myWallet #eCheck]

http://go.vsb.bc.ca/schools/byng/Publications/Welcome%20to%20School%20Cash%20Online.pdf

http://go.vsb.bc.ca/schools/byng/Publications/Step-by-Step%20Registration.pdf

#### 5. Grade 11 Students (from Ms. Radic)

Please check out Lord Byng counselling

website: http://go.vsb.bc.ca/schools/byng/departments/counselling/Pages/University-Information.aspx

I have posted some useful University information.

For any students interested in applying for US Universities, please check out the website: http://educationusacanada.ca/

Students can also get some free advising by filling out

this survey: https://docs.google.com/a/fulbright.ca/forms/d/e/1FAlpQLSfDM8FLLQ63Br-

gveTElwnl2b108KZM6Wewg8CRUSYxkhsslg/viewform

Course Selection:

Parents please review your child's course requests for next school year on MyEd BC:

https://www.myeducation.gov.bc.ca/aspen/logon.do

If you have any questions, please contact your child's counsellor or encourage your child to come and see their school counsellor

## 6. SWEET (Science World Extravagant Evening for Teens)

- Friday, June 29
- Science World, 1455 Quebec Street, Vancouver
- 6pm 9pm
- Teens only: high school students aged 13 to 18

Hey, High School students! Science World's next free teen night is coming up soon! Stay tuned for more details about this event.

Tickets are free, but space is limited. Registration is not yet open - but will be opening spoon. Check the website regularly for updates!

https://www.scienceworld.ca/sweet-science-world-extravagant-evenings-teens

#### 7. 2018-19 Byng School Calendar

Please see link for next year's school calendar.

http://go.vsb.bc.ca/schools/byng/Publications/Byng%20Secondary%20Calendar%202018-19%20(1).pdf

#### 8. France Trip 2019

Dear parents,

If you were unable to attend the parent meeting for next year's France trip but your child is interested in attending, please send me an email for more information.

This trip is open to Students in Grade 10, 11 & 12.

Thank you,

Paula Violi & the Modern Languages Department <a href="mailto:pvioli@vsb.bc.ca">pvioli@vsb.bc.ca</a>

## 9. Byng Lost and Found

If your son/daughter has lost any clothing items, please come check the lost and found box located outside the school office. Smaller items such as cell phones, keys, bus cards, wallets, jewellery etc are located inside the school office. Any unclaimed items will be donated to charity at the end of June.

## 10. MyEd Password Reset

If you are experiencing difficulties logging into the MyEd Family Portal and/or you are receiving an error message (account disabled) you may now go through the First Time Logging in process by using a newly assigned generic password. The password is Summer\$18. When you enter the new generic password you will be prompted to change this to your own password and then sign up as a new user with a new primary contact email address. All future resets can be completed through MyEd and the new password will be sent to the primary email address. Please select this email address wisely. Please write down your password and keep it secure.

## 11. Traffic Safety

Please be very cautious when driving around our school. We need keep access to the school safe for everyone. Drop off and pick up of students should <u>not</u> block the streets or the entrance to our parking lot. The further away from the school the safer for everyone. If you're near the school you may drop-off Lord Byng students on Wallace or out in front of the school, on 16<sup>th</sup>, but please do not come into the school parking lot or in any way block the entrances to our school.

Avoid pick-up or drop-off of students along Crown, or *anywhere* near the elementary school. If you're in the car waiting to pick up a student after school, please do so as far from our school zones as possible. We've had a number of dangerous traffic incidents with students, especially in the congestion around the elementary school. As the fall weather sets in, Police and Bylaw Enforcement will be coming to help us alleviate the dangers of traffic around our school. Please remember to be careful, and adhere to all the traffic laws and parking bylaws. During school hours, pick-up and drop-off of Byng students in the staff parking lot area is not permitted.

Thank you for helping us to keep the students safe.

#### 12. Calendar of Events

### **JUNE**

22	Fri.	Provincial Numeracy Assessment Gr. 10 & 11 Students (JUNE 22-28)
22	Fri.	School Open in Session - (JUNE 22, 25-28) – call back exams, tutorials, project completion
25	Mon.	English 12 Provincial Exam – 9:00 – 11:00 AM
25	Mon.	English 12 First Peoples Exam – 1:00-3:00pm

25 Mon. English 12 First Peoples Exam – 1:00-3:25 Mon. Grad Barbecue – 11:20 AM

28 Thurs. Report Cards Posted to School Portal
28 Thurs. Last Day of School For Students

29 Fri. Administrative Day29 Fri. School Closing Day

29 Fri. Teachers available in school for concerns regarding marks and report cards

This email was sent by **<Adam Tuerlings** > **<atuerlings@vsb.bc.ca>** to you because you are subscribed to receive information regarding the Vancouver School Board and/or **<Lord Byng Secondary>**. If you no longer wish to receive emails regarding the Vancouver School Board and/or **<Lord Byng Secondary>** please email **<** unsubscribe-byng@vsb.bc.ca >, and type **UNSUBSCRIBE** in the subject field.

If you have any questions please visit <a href="http://govsb.ca/CASL">http://govsb.ca/CASL</a>. Vancouver School Board. 1580 West Broadway, Vancouver, BC V6J 5K8 TEL: 604.713.5000